TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

RECEIVED
MAR 2 2 2021

EXAMPLE A

NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF APPLICATION AND INTENT TO OBTAIN AIR PERMIT

AIR QUALITY PERMIT NUMBER 8248 AND
PSDTX708M7

APPLICATION Structural Metals, Inc., has applied to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
(TCEQ) for:

Amendment of Permit 8248

Amendment of Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) Permit PSDTX708M7

This application would authorize modification of the Steel Mill located at 1 Steel Mill Drive, Seguin,
Guadalupe County, Texas 78155. This link to an electronic map of the site or facility's general location is
provided as a public courtesy and not part of the application or notice. For exact location, refer to
application. http://www.tceq.texas.gov/assets/public/hb610/index.html?lat=29.581019&Ing=-
98.029877&zoom=13&type=r. The facility will emit the following contaminants: carbon monoxide,
hazardous air pollutants, nitrogen oxides, organic compounds, particulate matter including particulate
matter with diameters of 10 microns or less and 2.5 microns or less, lead and sulfur dioxide.

This application was submitted to the TCEQ on March 10, 2021. The application will be available for
viewing and copying at the TCEQ central office, the TCEQ San Antonio regional office, and the Seguin
Public Library, 313 West Nolte Street, Seguin, Guadalupe County, Texas beginning the first day of
publication of this notice. The facility’'s compliance file, if any exists, is available for public review in the
San Antonio regional office of the TCEQ.

The executive director has determined the application is administratively complete and will conduct a
technical review of the application.

PUBLIC COMMENT/PUBLIC MEETING You may submit public comments, or request a public
meeting or a contested case hearing to the Office of the Chief Clerk at the address below. The
TCEQ will consider all public comments in developing a final decision on the application. After the
deadline for public comments, the executive director will prepare a response to all public comments.

The purpose of a public meeting is to provide the opportunity to submit comments or ask questions about
the application. A public meeting about the application will be held if the executive director determines
that there is a significant degree of public interest in the application, if requested by an interested person,
or if requested by a local legislator. A public meeting is not a contested case hearing.

After technical review of the application is complete, the executive director may prepare a draft permit and
will issue a preliminary decision on the application. Notice of Application and Preliminary Decision for an
Air Quality Permit will then be published and mailed to those who made comments, submitted hearing
requests or are on the mailing list for this application. That notice will contain the final deadline for
submitting public comments.

OPPORTUNITY FOR A CONTESTED CASE HEARING You may request a contested case hearing.
A contested case hearing is a legal proceeding similar to a civil trial in state district court. A contested
case hearing will only be granted based on disputed issues of fact that are relevant and material to the
Commission’s decision. Further, the Commission will only grant a hearing on those issues submitted
during the public comment period and not withdrawn. A contested case hearing may be requested
until 30 days after the mailing of the response to comments.



